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My second season as Secretary for the Veterans committee proved to be a more 
challenging experience than my first season in what was at times difficult, but the club co 
ordinators and my fellow committee members got me through the tough times for 
another successful season for Veterans Cricket. 
 
The Grand Finals were played on 3rd March 2013 and the Premiers are as follows: 
 
Masters 1 – Bill Dean Trophy 
Wonga Park 1 (5/208) defeated Croydon 1 (9/170) 
 
Masters 2 – Ken Johnson Trophy 
Ainslie Park 1 (8/154) defeated Montrose 1 (9/157) 
 
Masters 3  
Mt Evelyn 1 (146) defeated Mooroolbark 1 (165) 
 
Legends 
Ainslie Park 2 (2/148) defeated Croydon Ranges (8/147)  
 
 

Presentation of premiership trophies and pennants was done at the conclusion of both 
games. 
 

Thanks to Paul Williams for coordinating and editing the newsletter plus all the club 
coordinators and players who contributed after each game, your efforts were greatly 
appreciated. 
 

On behalf of all Veterans our thanks to the RDCA Senior Executive for their continued 
support through the provision of pennants, representative player shirts, balls for finals 
and caps plus financial support in the hosting of the inter-association games. 
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